
Addendum #1 

 

The following clarifications were discussed during the mandatory pre-application meeting held on 
9/14/21.   

 

1. Applicants that do not have a site available can apply to be the operator of shelter services for 
site-only applications.  Coordinated applications between operators and site-only applicants will 
be considered. 

2. Site-only applicants are expected to have a “point person” who is available during all hours of 
operation to assist with any facility issues. 

3. Site-only applications may or may not be asked to open for every event.  The circumstances of 
opening will be based on a variety of factors, including level of need and availability of operator 
for the site. 

4. There was general consensus that the bed night rate is an acceptable model but the four-bed 
night payment for opening was not sufficient in all cases to cover the base costs of opening a 
shelter.  Applicants are encouraged to request a different minimum payment if needed but 
should provide detailed justification of the costs that need to be covered.  

5. Applications for the volunteer coordination component should include a detailed budget.   


